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Triennial agreements (section 15)
Legislative context

Section 15 requires all local authorities, after each triennial election, to agree protocols for communication and collaboration over the next triennium.

As previously enacted, the main focus of the triennial agreement was intended to support section 16 in dealing with potential conflicts or duplication between regional councils and territorial authorities resulting from the introduction of general empowerment at both levels. 
What’s changed?

An expanded section 15 has been substituted. The major changes from the previous provision are:

· a requirement that the agreement include protocols for all councils to participate in identifying, delivering, and funding facilities and services required by or benefitting more than one district;

· explicit authority for the agreement to include commitments to joint governance arrangements and associated terms of reference; and

· a requirement that, if councils make decisions that are inconsistent with the agreement for their region, they explicitly note that inconsistency and the reasons for it (similar to section 80 requirements) and also notify the other councils that are parties to the agreement.

Councils within a region are not required to adopt a triennial agreement under the new provisions until after the 2016 elections, but may do so earlier if they wish (Clause 1 of new Schedule 1AA).

Why? (What’s the intent of this change?)

The intent is to encourage councils to take a more proactive approach to working together collaboratively and exploring joint ventures and other forms of cooperation.  

What does this mean in practice?

The new section encourages and mandates councils to work together and to establish mechanisms and processes that will enable them to do this on an on-going basis.  Some regions already use the triennial agreement process as the basis for collaboration – this change explicitly recognises and authorises that approach without attempting to prescribe what the nature or content of such agreements should be. Councils within each region have over two years to discuss and agree how, and when, they will respond to the signals in the new provision. 
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